DARSHAM VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

A Committee Meeting was held on 14th October 2013 at 7.30pm

PRESENT Ms. Anne Tooze (Treasurer) Mr. K Alexander, Mr M. Shipp, Mrs Sue Rickeard, Mrs Cora Smith. & Mr K. Rolfe. (Secretary) Acting Chairman for the meeting.

1.   APOLOGIES - Geoff Reeves, Vic & June Hart, Dick Elude
The attending members all sent their best wishes to the Chairman who was in hospital
at that time

2. MINUTES
The acting chairman (KR) confirmed that as all present had seen a copy of the
previous minutes as amended, they were signed by consent, as a true record of
previous meeting.

3.MATTERS ARISING -
It was explained by KR that he would up-date the committee under any other business
after the monthly items were completed

4. EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES
Nothing to report

5.TREASURERS REPORT
AT confirmed that we should look at Insurance generally for the hall and ensure users
also have cover for their own events.
AT gave a report on the financial position for the village accounts and confirmed that
a bank statement was due on the 20th of each month and at the one of the
20th September.
Opening amount was                           £5414-14
Payments in                                         £759-00
Out                                                     £252-21
Total                                                   £5920-93
Cheques were being issued to the Church Michael, Roger, and for the 100 club
winners.
Deposit account   (HSBC)                   £2255-19
Interest                                               £0-32
Balance                                              £2255-51
Coif account                                      £34,774-12
Interest                                              £33-78
Total available                                  £34,807-90
Also 100 club standing orders of £40 and annual membership of £48 had been received and the question was asked if Mr.Wolton was still contributing this will be confirmed at next meeting. Electricity supply direct debit had been paid for £52-21 Anne had also been asked by the Parish Council for an invoice and she will arrange with Vic at the next meeting.

6. HALL MAINTENANCE.
MS reported that there had been no problems.

7. PROJECT GROUP REPORT
See any other business.
8. FUTURE EVENTS VH was not at the meeting.

9.100 CLUB
A discussion took place on how to get new members and it was suggested by Anne we consider asking Heather Shipp to put a note in the Yoxmere Fisherman KR handed AT a request for payment to Suffolk Coastal for the license sent to the meeting by Geoff.

10.HEALTH & SAFETY
The mat at the front entrance to the hall was removed as it slipped when visitors stepped on it had reappeared and should be destroyed.
It was pointed out at the meeting that for Insurance purposes we need to make a list of Key holders of the hall and to this end if all people with a key could tell a member of the committee so we can record it we would be grateful.

11.AOB
It was confirmed that the three large tables that were missing have appeared and it
was confirmed that anybody wishing to borrow them should talk to Vic Hart to ensure
they were not needed and that it was recorded who was borrowing them.
KR confirmed that he and GR had attended a meeting at Peter Brooks Architects
office along with the owners of the land adjacent and behind the village hall, Alan
Fair & Lee Phipps. The meeting was short for us as it was to confirm the application
had been made and ensure that it would be in joint ownership with DVHMC as part
applicants in a joint venture for Planning Consent. Confirmation was received that the
DVHMC would not be required to meet any costs to the planning fees. Additionally
the roles and responsibilities of all parties were mentioned and it was agreed that a
legal document was to be prepared by a Solicitor engaging such things as access
across each other's land.
At any stage of the construction process access for the Lee-Phipps family would be
made available. Hillfairs Farming Ltd would commence the Hall build only after the
building and sale of 3 or 4 houses. All these details by agreement of a solicitor we
would need to appoint to represent us (DVHMC). Plus an up to date valuation of our
asset by a Surveyor.
At some time we will seek the consent of the Charities Commission and villagers for
transfer of land.
GR had sent his thoughts along with a series of notes on how he thought we should
proceed regarding informing the village, by delivery of leaflets, bullet points of the
advantages of the scheme and presentation of it.
The committee discussed the information at length and many items were raised which
will be considered before any agreements are signed .It was decided that the
committee should present the proposal to the village via a power point and
screen on the 4th November at 7.30pm.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 7.30PM (To be confirmed) November 2013
